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	LOWTON WEST PRIMARY SCHOOL

NEWSLETTER

12th October 2018



Dear Parents,

Congratulations to this week’s Merit Award winners, Maths Masters, Star Writers and Reading Champions of the week. This week’s theme was ‘Children who works well with others’.

	Class
	Gold
	Silver
	Bronze 
	Maths Masters of the week
	Star Writer of the week
	Reading Champion of the week

	REC
	Heath C.
Alfie H.
	Olivia C.
Olivia P.
	Eliza M.
Inaya A.
	Theo S.
Deedee F.
	Sienna Y.
Milo C-T
	Harley J.
Joshua C.

	Year 1
	Sadie S.
Alina S.
	Aaron W.
Isaac M.
	Charlie C.
Bailey H.
	Miley N.
Austin D.
	Kobie B.
Louie F.
	Aaron M.
Maverick T.

	Year 2
	Joseph M.
Franklyn D.
	Caiden R.
Angel L.
	Mason W.
Saskia J-W.
	Jake C.
Michael M.
	Leah M.
Jake C.
	Joey T.
Jessica D.

	Year 3
	Macy N.
Oliver B.
	Reece F.
Isla L.
	Ruby R.
Maison M.
	Alyssa C.
Priya S.
	Sadie O.
Liam R.
	Jessica W.
Lucas S.

	Year 4
	Persia D.
Evie E.
	George C.
Ruby D.
	Thomas R.
Molly R.
	Lexi M.
Emily J-P.
	Morgan K.
Imogen K.
	Lewis T.
Jacob G.

	Year 5
	Leia W.
Georgia W.
	Mason B.
Henry G.
	Amelia M.
Thomas N.
	Daniel H.
Elle T.
	Emilia A.
Harrison C.
	Mia F.
Harvey S.

	Year 6
	Peter Y.
Emily H-C.
	Henry G.
Winner M.
	Freya B.
Cole B.
	Joshua C.
Ben B.
	Rye H.
Lydia W.
	Hayden S.
Chloe P.


	Ladybirds
	426
	Dragonflies
	420

	Bees
	311
	Grasshoppers
	370


Overall winners are Ladybirds with 1719 points. 

School Closes

Please be reminded that school closes on Friday 19th October and re-opens on Monday 29th October. Thank you.

Thank to the Friends Association for another successful coffee morning
Many thanks to our wonderful Friends Association who, once again, have given up their time to organise the KS2 coffee morning.  A special thank you to everyone who donated cakes. Many thanks to everyone who attended the coffee morning and supported this event.

Message from the Friends
The Friends of Lowton West team would like to thank parents / carers for coming to this morning’s coffee morning. The FOLW and the school are currently reviewing how the coffee mornings are run so that they are a more comfortable experience for everyone involved. Thank you for supporting the FOLW. Jayne Esau - Chair, FOLW.
Message from the Chair of Governors

Dear Parents and Carers,
I am both honoured and delighted to be re- elected as Chair of Governors at Lowton West Primary School. It is a privilege to lead the governing body, and to support the good work being done by our Headteacher Mrs. Westhead, her Senior Leadership Team and all of the staff. Together with the contributions of all the Governors, we will continue to give all the children at Lowton West the most meaningful and positive educational start in life.

I also look forward to working with our newly elected Vice Chair, Dr Gena Merrett. Gena is a former headteacher, a School Improvement Partner (SIP), an adviser for the National Strategies and the Department of Further Education (DfE) and a consultant for the Association of Schools and College Leaders (ASCL). Gena is also Ofsted trained and has experience of leading Ofsted inspections.

The governing body would like to extend their thanks on behalf of the school to the outgoing Vice Chair Mrs Marie Blewitt. Marie has been a governor at Lowton West since 1999 and in that time, she has held numerous positions including that of Chair and Vice Chair. Marie has done so much for Lowton West and she is very passionate about her work as a governor. I and the rest of the governing board look forward to working in the future, along with Marie, for the benefit of the school and community.

Regards,
Brian Cunliffe

Chair of Governors

Halloween and Bonfire Talk
On Wednesday 10th October, we had a visit from PCSO Gough who came to talk about keeping safe at Halloween and Bonfire night. He showed us some red and green posters that residents have been given to show people who are out ‘Trick or Treating’ which house will welcome ghostly ghouls! The most important message was to have fun but be safe.
Road Safety 

It has been reported into school that there was a near miss at the top of Slag Lane, (by the Pedestrian Crossing), at the end of the school day. We would be grateful if parents would take extra care at the crossing and speak to their children about road safety. Thank you.
Open Evening for Prospective Parents
If you would like to attend our Open Evening on Thursday 1st November at 6.00pm, we would be most grateful if you would ring the school office on 01942 724865 or email Mrs Deborah Willoughby (enquiries@admin.lowtonwest.wigan.sch.uk) 
Open Mornings 

If you would like to attend one of our Open Mornings, we would be most grateful if you would ring the school office on 01942 724865 or email Mrs Deborah Willoughby (enquiries@admin.lowtonwest.wigan.sch.uk) to confirm your choice of Open Morning you wish to attend. Please see the dates below:
Reception 2019/2020 Open Mornings

Thursday 15th November: 9.15 – 10.15am

Tuesday 20th November: 9.15 – 10.15am

Year 5 Harvest Assembly

Well done to all of the Year 5 children on their fantastic Harvest Assembly.  We enjoyed the wonderful singing and learning about ‘Harvest around the world’.  Well done Year 5! Thank you to the Year 5 staff for preparing the children so well.
Message from Mrs Bond – School Governor

Thank you to the Year 5 children and staff for a fantastic harvest assembly. The wonderful polished and entertaining performance included beautiful singing, marvellous acting and excellent speaking.
This assembly was packed with lots of thought provoking information which the children enthusiastically shared with the audience.
It was clear just how much the message of thinking of others and sharing had touched the children and they were so inspired to pass this on to us.
The children had been clearly well supported to deliver such a perfect and confident performance.
Well done to the staff and children, you should feel very proud.
Kirsten Bond
School Governor

Upcoming Reminders

Thursday 18th October: Year 1 Assembly (2.15pm).

After School Clubs
Monday 15th October: Football Squad (3.15 – 4.30pm).
Monday 15th October: Year 4 Homework Club (3.15pm – 4.00pm).
Tuesday 16th October: Year 4 Taekwondo (8.00am – 9.00am).
Tuesday 16th October: Year 6 Homework Club (3.15pm – 4.30pm).
Wednesday 17th October: Year 1 Gymnastic Club – Class 3 (3.15pm – 4.15pm). 

Thursday 18th October: Gardening Club for ECO Committee (3.15pm – 4.15pm).
Friday 19th October: Year 3 Craft Club (3.15 – 4.15pm).

Friday 19th October: Year 1 Gymnastic Club – Class 4 (3.15pm – 4.15pm). 

Health and Safety Notice

We would be grateful if parents would ensure that their children do not play on the playground equipment/furniture at the end of the day. Thank you.
Out of School Achievements 
Well done to Harley J. (C1) who passed his Level 2 swimming.
Well done to Caitlin S H. (C14) who passed her Level 1 in Musical Theatre with Distinction. 

Well done to Molly H. (C12) who passed her Gold Lifesaving Award.
Well done to Sebastian T. (C12) who volunteered at the Liverpool Night memory walk for Alzheimer’s Society handing medals out and meeting the mayor of Liverpool.

Well done to Saengarun K. (C2) who passed his Stage 1 swimming. 

Well done to Shaun S. (C9) who received ‘Man of the Match’ for Golborne Rovers football.

Best wishes,
Mrs Jeanette Westhead

Headteacher                         
